Draft Minutes:  CAC Meeting, April 14, 2014
North Mason Regional Fire Authority, Collins lake Fire Station

Welcome
Present:  Chief Bakken, Herb Gerhardt, Mel Armstrong, Steve Christensen, Jinx Cromwell, Kaye Massie, Brooke Quigley, Susan Remmele, Bev Voss-Pretredis, Gerry Morrow
Agenda/ Reports
•  Frank McDonald:  Frank was a great volunteer and public servant of FD2 and the RFA.  He did make some mistakes and tried to keep us apprised of his situation.  We held department wide meetings to keep all members informed of all developments related to his passing.  We will remember the good work he did as we get back to a focus on our core mission.

•  Strategic Planning for the RFA:  a subcommittee of the RFA board is working with an independent group that assists fire districts with long range planning and visualizing as a collective.  They will present us with three plans from which to choose.  The strategic plan will help us prioritize.  The CAC will have input into the plan and one of the CAC meetings later in the year may be devoted to the draft plan.

•  Information and Recruitment Campaign:  Sue Remmele reported on the door knocking in the Maggie Lake area, introducing Nick Bowman and Tina Miller.  People were pleased the RFA was bringing information to them.  Plan is to go to the fishing derby.  We may gain more CRT members and volunteers and better address signs will be provided.  Four to five Saturdays are scheduled.

•  CRT Graduation Ceremony:  50 people attended the graduation for the Tahuya and Dewatto CRT Teams.  Tahuya members are showing up in Belfair to get more experience and Tahuya members have been on the scene when needed.  To help with the Survey and Rating Bureau, you have to be a FF1.  It’s great to see the rigs out and activity going on at Station 81.

•  Tahuya Easter Breakfast:  Many are volunteering to help and it should be a huge success!

•  Leak in Tahuya Store:  There is an overhang rotting on the store, causing the overhang to detach from the building.  The overhang and resulting leak is just a limited, emergency fix so that a larger fix won’t be required later.

•  Dept. of Emergency Management:  there is a question of what area of government this dept falls under.  It’s under Support Services for now.  There is a need to bring all the related groups together in a collaborative approach to handle emergencies when they come up.  We need to have a spokesperson during emergencies and we don’t know who that is.

•  Further topics for discussion:  CAC is already having input into the strategic plan.  People in the RFA are talking to each other and there are a lot of positive comments.  All gates on private and commercial property should be able to be accessed should a call go into 911.  The FD can check your gate for you is you want.  Perhaps we can make more effort to talk to people with gates so all safety issues are addressed.

•  Announcements:  Hosp Dist 2 will be putting on a forum on Alzheimer’s Disease on May 2nd; Hosp Dist 2 will be looking for a commissioner; Bill Hunter Park will add a chain link fence on the property.

Next CAC meeting is June 9th, 5:00 pm at Collins Lake.        Brooke Quigley
